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Madam President,

We welcome and thank the delegation of Estonia for presentation of its 3rd UPR report.
We commend Estonia for extending the mandate of the Chancellor of Justice to include the task of national human rights institution. 
We have also taken note of efforts to address the issue of systemic discrimination including on the basis of religion. However, we share concerns of treaty bodies regarding gaps in anti-discrimination laws as well as over lack of effective legislation to protect against hate speech and crimes. 
We recommend Estonia to:

a) Continue efforts to further strengthen the national human rights institution and provide it with all requisite resources. 

b) Prohibit discrimination on the base of race, ethnicity, colour or religion in all spheres of life through effective implementation of anti-discrimination legislation, policies and strategies.
c) Amend laws to define hate crime and prohibit it in line with international law particularly articles 19 and 20 of ICCPR. 
I thank you.
